
      
 

 

 

 
 

RECOMMENDATION 

 
That, on the recommendation of the Managing Director, Corporate Services and City Treasurer, 
Chief Financial Officer, this report BE RECEIVED for information. 

 
 
 PREVIOUS REPORTS PERTINENT TO THIS MATTER 

 
Interest-Free Loan – London Community Players (Palace Theatre) [Corporate Services 
Committee - July 21, 2015]. 
 

 
 BACKGROUND 

 
At its meeting held on February 26, 2015 during Operating Budget deliberations for 
Neighbourhood and Recreation Services, the Municipal Council resolved:  

 
”4approval of an interest-free loan of up to $100,000 for the Palace Theatre, subject to 
the provision of a business plan and consultation with the City of London’s Facilities 
staff, in order to ensure appropriate due diligence occurs.”   

 
The Civic Administration took all the necessary steps to effect the resolution of Council above.  
However, at the Council meeting on July 28th the following resolution was made by Council: 
 

“That, on the recommendation of the Managing Director, Corporate Services and City 
Treasurer, Chief Financial Officer, on the direction of the Municipal Council, the following 
actions be taken with respect to an interest-free loan in the amount of $100,000 to the 
London Community Players for repairs to the Palace Theatre: 
 
a) the proposed by-law appended to the staff report dated July 21, 2015 as Appendix “A” 
to authorize an Agreement (appended as Schedule “A” to the proposed by-law) for an 
interest-free loan by The Corporation of the City of London to the London Community 
Players for repairs to the Palace Theatre BE INTRODUCED at the Municipal Council 
meeting on July 28, 2015; 
 
b) the Mayor and the City Clerk BE AUTHORIZED to execute the Agreement 
substantially in the form of the agreement attached as Schedule A to Appendix A as 
noted in part a), above; 
 
c) the added communication from the Old East Village Business Improvement Area, 
expressing support for the loan, BE RECEIVED; and 
 
d) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to provide a report to the Corporate Services 
Committee, in the next meeting cycle, with respect to additional options related to the 
interest-free loan for the London Community Players, specifically to replace the loan with 
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a grant, with the report back to also include a source of funding for the proposed grant. 
(2/19/CSC) (AS AMENDED)” 

 
The Option: 
 
The loan agreement that was approved by the Council at its meeting on July 28, 2015 has not 
been signed by the City and is not in force and effect. No funds have been advanced.  
 
If the Council wishes to replace the loan agreement approved at the July 28, 2015 meeting with 
a grant agreement, the best option for the City and the London Community Players is to enter 
into a grant agreement. A form of grant agreement is attached as Schedule A to Appendix A. 
 
Source of Funding: 
 
Should Council wish to approve the grant of up to $100,000, the source of funding shall be a 
draw from the Operating Budget Contingency Reserve.  This source would need to be approved 
in any recommendation that approves the grant. 
 
Summary:  
 
The grant agreement and by-law were prepared by City Solicitor’s Office. 
The grant monies will only be advanced as the work progresses to a maximum of $100,000. 
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MANAGING DIRECTOR, CORPORATE SERVICES AND CITY TREASURER, CHIEF 
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